

EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 14 FEBRUARY 2008


COS.41/08
PRESENTATION BY THE SAVE OUR LONSDALE GROUP

The Vice-Chairman welcomed members of the Council and all member of the public to the meeting.

Ms Croft, Save Our Lonsdale, stated that she had attended a Council meeting in December 2007 where the Save Our Lonsdale Group had put forward a request, 12 letters and a petition with 150 signatures.   There was now 3 large files of letters of support from people who wanted to save the Lonsdale building in Carlisle.  The petition had became so large that it had to be stopped.  She added that the Council in December received the petition.

Ms Hargreaves, Save Our Lonsdale, explained that when she heard the plans for the Lonsdale building in November 2005 she said ‘not without a fight’ and started a petition and she hoped the campaign still had the support it once had.

Ms Hargreaves then handed a copy of the petition to the Vice-Chairman.

Ms Robson, Save Our Lonsdale, then gave a presentation on the Save Our Lonsdale proposals for the future use of the Lonsdale Building.

She reminded Members of the history of the building and highlighted its Art Deco design.  She set out details of the steps which the Save Our Lonsdale group had taken to restore the Lonsdale to its former glory and bring it back into use as a theatre/arts centre for Carlisle.  They commissioned local architects to redesign the Lonsdale based on the original architects plans, commissioned a local artist and a computer graphic designer to produce images/mock-ups of how the Lonsdale could look.

Ms Robson referred to the feasibility study produced by Roger Lancaster Associates in October 2006 and set out the pros and cons of that study as it referred to the Lonsdale building and she led Members through the plans for the building which the Group had commissioned.

Ms Robson then drew attention to renovation schemes which had been carried out by Councils elsewhere in the Country and funding options which had been operated by other organisations.

She concluded by saying that the Save Our Lonsdale group actively embraced Carlisle Renaissance as an opportunity for the City and the Save Our Lonsdale group saw the new Lonsdale as the flagship for renaissance rather than a distraction to Carlisle Renaissance.  She added that the Council had stated that it was committed to a theatre/arts centre for Carlisle and this proposal would cost significantly less than the £21m proposed by DCA Consultants in their feasibility study.  She hoped that the presentation had shown that Save Our Lonsdale did have a vision for the Lonsdale.

RESOLVED – That the Overview and Scrutiny Committee urge the Executive to make a decision on the theatre/arts centre in Carlisle.







